
 

March 7, 2022 

 
Dear Members of the Board of the Massachusetts Department of Early Education and Care: 

 
On behalf of Strategies for Children, we want to thank Commissioner Sam Aigner-Treworgy for 
leadership and commitment to young children, families and educators over the last two and 
half years – especially during the last two during a global pandemic. 

We have had a commissioner who is bold and willing to make transformational changes for a 
field that has been historically under-invested and overlooked. Her incredible outreach and 
engagement with the field – directors, educators, family childcare providers, school age staff, 
families - was critical. 

As the pandemic started, Sam’s problem-solving skills were immediately put to the test.  Along 
with the staff at EEC and in partnership with the legislature, the Commissioner developed 
policies that were models for the rest of the country including:  

• Setting up emergency childcare for essential workers; 

• Supporting parent fees for subsidized families – until February 2022 – much longer 
compared to other states; 

• Distribution of PPE to providers across the Commonwealth; and 

• And a system of COVID testing for children and educators – in partnership with 
Neighborhood Villages 

 
One of the most innovative supports has been the design and implementation of the 
Commonwealth Cares for Children formula for all licensed programs in Massachusetts. With a 
two-pronged prong approach - - allocating operational funding to programs based on licensed 
capacity along with equity adjustment to reflect services to families living in areas with greater 
vulnerability – we have seen the impact as programs were able to stay open. 
 
Since the launch of C3 Operational Grants in July 2021, 453 total programs have closed. Only 7 

of these programs were participating in the grant opportunity, while 446 were not.  This is 

significant. 

We are grateful to see $450 million in Governor Baker’s supplemental budget proposal released 
last month to continue these grants through FY23.  We are hopeful that the Early Education and 
Care Economic Review Commission will also include support in the recommendations. 
 
As we watch the continued recovery from the pandemic with the future of work unknown and 
rolling out each day before our eyes – we need to consider the consequences for the early 
education and care programs. 



We have seen a renewed recognition of how critical the early education and care system is to 
our short- and long-term economy and fiscal health while we also hear from exhausted early 
educators and administrators who are hoping to get through each day. 
 
We need to continue to be bold and insist that the long-standing challenges that we continue 
to overcome are addressed with the funding and policy needed. 
 
We must build on the incredible progress that Commissioner Sam has led and we will continue 
to advocate to our leaders on the local, state and federal level for innovative change and 
increased investments now. 
 
We wish the Commissioner well on her next chapter and thank her for incredible leadership 
during these incredible times. 
 
Thank you. 
 

 
Amy O’Leary 
Executive Director 
 

 

 



 

 

 

March 7, 2022 

      

To: Members of the Board of Early Education and Care 

Re: Note of Appreciation for the Outgoing Commissioner Aigner-Treworgy 

 

Members of the Board, 

      

On behalf of Neighborhood Villages, a systems-change non-profit working to realize a future in 

which all families have access to affordable, high-quality early education and care, we wish to 

express our deep gratitude to Commissioner Samantha Aigner-Treworgy for her incredible 

commitment to the field of early education and care and her dedication to building a higher-quality, 

more equitable early education and care sector for families, providers, and early educators.       

 

We greatly appreciate the Commissioner’s commitment to the field of early education and care and 

admire the tenacity, creativity, and resoluteness she brought to the Department, especially during 

the incredibly challenging circumstances caused by the onset of the pandemic and its lasting wake. 

The Commissioner’s steadfast leadership and dedication to families in the Commonwealth during 

these unprecedented times has made an enduring mark. We are grateful for her innovative 

approaches to stabilizing the early education and care field while simultaneously laying the 

groundwork for long-term transformation. 

 

We look forward to continuing to partner closely with the Department of Early Education and Care 

in the work ahead and to working together to build a strong foundation for a transformed early 

education and care system in Massachusetts. We offer our sincere thanks to the Commissioner, as 

well as our best wishes. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Lauren Kennedy & Sarah Muncey 

Co-Presidents, Neighborhood Villages 




